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August 2013, Haiti Missions Update Letter from Sister Debbie Landers,

The last week of June, I, along with Cindy Ayers and Michelle Bonville, took a missions trip to our compound in Haiti.  This was a very productive meeting in the fact that we were able to lay the ground work, I believe, for some big things in the near future.

We went with the goal of mainly ministering to the women of the church and community, the children of the school ministry and taking time to lay out immediate and long term goals for the church, the school and the property.

I am pleased to report that it was probably the most productive trip I personally have ever had to Haiti. It was so great to see Brother Emile Samdey, our national pastor, who assumed the lead role there 8 years ago, in action. It was very evident to us that he has gained the trust and respect of not only the mission workers, but also, the people of the community.

THE SCHOOL: it was a delight to watch the children show-off their knowledge and skills for us.  They were so excited to recite and sing in English for us! It was also very satisfying to look at the personal progress cards of the children and the government’s progress card of our school.  The Department of Education there inspects the schools annually and the students take National exams that let us know how they rank among all the students of that country. I’m pleased to announce that we have done very well in both the inspection and the testing. Congratulations to Brother Emile and ALL the staff! At present we have students in grades 1-9. The children study Bible, Science, Math, Social Studies and 3 languages: French, English and Spanish. They attend school 190 days per year from 7- 12:30 (they come early to beat the heat of the day!) It takes $200 dollars to send a child to school in Haiti for an entire year. This includes books, supplies, uniforms and one meal per day (a feeding program we hope to start this school year). The average yearly income for a Haitian is $250 US. The parent’s cost to send the child to school is $50 for books and the school provides the rest for a cost of $150 US. Many children are unable to go to school because of the parents’ inability to come up with their portion of the fees. 
We would love to change that with your assistance!

Professional School: Also, we would like to see a Professional School developed that would use the same school facilities in the afternoon. We would like to see training in English (as a second language), Nursing, Plumbing & Electrical, Mechanics, Computer Technologies, Cosmetology and Agriculture. 
THE CHURCH: It was very evident in watching and experiencing the fellowship and the worship of this congregation that they truly love Jesus AND they truly love each other! It was so awesome to hold the very first Ladies Conference at the mission! Emile’s wife, LaLa, has done a great job building a strong ladies group there that meets every Friday night for Bible study and worship. So, it was very easy for me, Cindy and Michelle to not only minister the word of God to this group, but also, to just be ourselves and love and be loved by these precious sisters! The meetings went so well that we actually added another meeting to the end of the schedule. 

THE GROUNDS: It is difficult to describe the beauty of our property in Marianni, Haiti, especially in contrast to everything that surrounds our compound. It is very typical for first time visitors to describe it as leaving hell and entering heaven as they arrive. On this trip I was able to do a quick inventory of the property. We have: 14 coconut trees, 1 almond tree, 1 banana tree, 1 breadfruit tree and numerous flowering trees and bushes. The property contains: 1 nine room house (with large porches that are used for dining and living room space), 1 church building (small sanctuary and 9 classrooms and large outdoor porch that is also used for gatherings), 2 outdoor bathroom buildings (4 toilets), 1 office building (4 rooms, and a large outdoor patio where we will have kindergarten this year!), and 1 gate house. I tell you all this to say this: there is so much potential for this property! So, please pray with us to be able to network with some of the agricultural ministries in Haiti to help us to develop the property where we can create a win-win-win situation. The Agricultural ministry will win by having a place to conduct classes and create hands on student experiences (gardens, swales, rain catchment, solar panels, etc.). Our Compound will win by having gardens, water and solar power. The Community will win because we will be able to supply fresh food, water and power – especially during disasters!

One of the best parts of this trip was visioning with Brother Emile! I found that he and I are very alike: we’re visionaries! It was awesome that everything we wanted for the ministry there lined up exactly with what is already in Brother Emile’s heart to accomplish! We both had a sense that we are all seeing the heavenly blueprint that God has for the work there. We were humbled as we realized that all of our prayers of “Thy Kingdom come, Thy Will be done” are being answered!

DO YOU WANT TO BE A PART? Here are some of the ways you can help: PRAY for the people and the needs, sponsor a student, make a trip with us, support us financially monthly or yearly. Also, here are our immediate Needs:


Benches (used for both the school & church) $25 per
Notebooks & Pens
Copy Machine
Washing Machine
MP3 player with speakers
Praise & Worship Music
Solar Panels, Batteries etc. 

Equipment for the school kitchen (to begin feeding program)
Rain Catchment Equipment
Gardening Equipment
Renovation of three large buildings (maintenance, paint etc) 
Larger Church Building
SUV Vehicle 
In closing, thank you to everyone who helped us go on this recent trip and to those who support us on a continual basis- we couldn’t do all this without you!

Check out our website www.generalassemblychurch.org for pictures of our Women’s Mission Trip 2013

Because of Jesus,

Debbie Landers
